28 September 1944

Dr. Forest C. Allen Varsity Basketball Coach Kansas University Lawrence, Kansas

Dear Dr. Allen:

We are arranging our basketball schedule for the 1944-45 season and would like very much to include Kansas University again this year. On the basis of last year's schedule, I am tentatively holding the dates of 19th or 20th December there and 13 February 1945 here.

I sincerely hope that we can get together during the season. If the above dates are not satisfactory with you, we will do everything we can to adjust them.

Best of luck during your 44-45 season.

Respectively yours

RONALD I. STEBEI

Major, FA

Director of Athletics

RIS:ajn